
  

 
     

  

 
 

 

Summary: Refuge Volunteers Misused Government Housing at 
Ding Darling National Wildlife Refuge 
Report Date: May 11, 2020      Report Number: 19-0309 

We investigated allegations that U.S. Fish and Wildlife (FWS) volunteers at Ding Darling 
National Wildlife Refuge allowed guests to utilize Government housing, against FWS policy. 
We also investigated the circumstances surrounding the termination of two other volunteers from 
the refuge. 

We determined that two volunteers permitted guests to reside in Government housing on the 
refuge for several days, in violation of FWS policy and without authorization from refuge 
officials. We also found that refuge officials had a sufficient basis to terminate the two other 
volunteers from the refuge. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we provided to the Director of the FWS. 
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